
Greetings From New England
Brae Burn Country Club, Incorporated 1897

West Newton, Massachusetts

December 10, 1929
Mr. John Morley, President
The N at' 1 Ass' n of Greenkeepers of America
Youngstown, Ohio
Dear Mr. Morley:

I am in receipt of your letter, dated December 1st,
inviting me to attend the 4th Annual Golf Show and
Conference at Louisville, Ky., Feb. 4-7.

Owing to the condition of my health at the present
time I do not feel able to accept your kind offer. This
I regret as I would like very much to attend the Con-
ference. However, if by that time my health has im.
proved don't be surprised if I do show up un-
expectedl y.

I might also say that while I am still at Brae Burn
Country Club, it is only in an advisory way, as I am
no longer an active greenkeeper.

I thank you for your kind offer, and if at any time
I can be of service to the greenkeepers, you will always
find me ready and willing to do my part.

Sincerel y yours,
John Shanahan

HeOme In," Says Moore
H OW on earth any greenkeeper can stay out of this

association is beyond me, as it is just what
greenkeepers have been after for years. I have heard
them say many times that we will never get anywhere
or be paid according to our ability because we won't
stick together.

Just a few years back greenkeepers were very envi-
ous of each other and if your nearest neighbor was
getting good results it was impossible to get his secret,
therefore they did not try to help each other and that
is the very thing that our association is doing today~
helping each other.

Boys, what I am trying to get to you is: DON'T
STAY OUT, COME IN and you will be well paid.
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Association membership, dues, etc., tou

JOHN QUAlLL, Secretary
426 Highland Avenue

West View, Pittsburgh, Penna.
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I have asked many pro-greenkeepers to join and the
answer that some would give me would be, "I am
not able." But that same fellow would go out and
play for five dollar nassau and lose all three ways for
fifteen bucks, yet, he was not able. Any man can pay
these small dues. He can save his pennies and do so and
if there is any greenkeeper that is not able to put down
$10.00 at one time to become a member I will gladly
loan him that amount and he can return it to me at
$1.00 per month without interest.

I am a charter member, joined when it was in its
infancy and the money for my dues has been the best
money that I have ever spent. I more than enjoy
reading my journal and never miss a word of it. It
would break my heart to lose it in any way, because
I realize the value of this association and the good it
has done for me.

Greenkeepers are not the only ones to be proud of
this wonderful association. The men who finance
golf clubs are being saved many thousands of dollars
each year because the right results are being put into
effect through the teaching of this association.

It is also the duty of every member to attend the
meeting in Louisville in February and I am sure that
any club sending its greenkeeper would be well paid
by hard work and honest effort the following year and
years to come. It is my intention if nothing seriously
happens to be in Louisville and hope to see all of my
brother members there.

Hugh Carlton Moore
Sea Island Golf Club
P. O. Box No. 53
St. Simons Island, Ga.

T oro IS Generous
Dear Mr. Morley:

Thank you very much indeed for yours of the
11 th, and our only regret is that we didn't have more
room to give a wider display to the National Green-
keepers' Show.

As you know, we have been greatly interested in the
~uccessful outcome of your organization, and about a
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FRED A.BURKHARDT
Chairman, Show Committee

405 Canon Bldg., Cleveland, Ohio
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